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FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER, AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INT. NO: 1094

COMMITTEE: Women and Gender Equity

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to culturally competent training on recognizing the signs of female genital mutilation
	SPONSOR(S): Louis






SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Introduction No. 1094 would require the Department of Education, the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene, the New York Police Department, the Administration for Children’s Services, the Mayor’s Office to End Domestic and Gender-Based Violence (ENDGBV), and service providers who work with families and contract with such agencies to conduct culturally competent training for all staff on recognizing the signs of female genital mutilation and cutting, and include information on resources for individuals who have undergone physical or psychological trauma.

EFFECTIVE DATE: Immediately

CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE:

	

	Effective FY26
	FY Succeeding Effective FY27
	Full Fiscal Impact FY26

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$50,000
	$10,000
	$50,000

	Net
	($50,000)
	($10,000)
	($50,000)



FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: 2026

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2027

IMPACT ON REVENUES: The Council estimates that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. The Office of Management and Budget’s (OMB) estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s revenues is consistent with the Council’s estimate. 

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: The Council estimates that there would be a one-time impact on expenditures of $50,000 in the first fiscal year following the enactment of this legislation for Other Than Personal Services (OTPS) costs to fund ENDGBV’s development of the necessary materials and provision of necessary trainings. Additionally, the Council estimates annual OTPS costs of $10,000 starting in Fiscal 2027 to train new staff or providers. OMB’s estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s expenditures is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

SOURCE(S) OF INFORMATION:	            New York City Council Finance Division
					New York City Office of Management and Budget
						
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  	 	Allie Stofer, Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:		Florentine Kabore, Unit Head
		Chima Obichere , Deputy Director	
	Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director
	Nicholas Connell, Counsel
	
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: The Office of Management and Budget provided an estimate, which is attached in full
	


LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: 
https://legistar.council.nyc.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=6902530&GUID=515E8FED-E626-4209-9536-1EE6C030A122&Options=ID|Text|&Search=1094

DATE PREPARED: June 2, 2025
HEARING DATE: June 3, 2025 
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